
GIRDWOOD NEWS
NOVEMBER 1, 2018 ̀ ``                                                                                                                                             VOLUME 13, ISSUE 3

	GIRDWOOD K-8 SCHOOL                            P.O. BOX 189 GIRDWOOD, AK 99587                                 (907)742-5300

Greetings	Families	of	Indian,	Bird,	Girdwood	and	Portage	Valleys,		

It	is	wonderful	that	so	many	of	our	families	attended	parent-teacher	conferences	over	the	past	week.	Your	time	spent	

communicating	with	teachers	both	at	conferences,	as	well	as	through	emails	and	phone	conversations,	plays	a	large	part	in	

the	success	of	our	students	at	Girdwood.	One	large	factor	contributing	to	quality	schools	is	parent	and	community	support	of	

student	academic	and	emotional	goals	at	school.	

Parent	involvement	is	crucial	to	student	growth.	Thank	you!	Earlier	I	offered	a	classroom	challenge	to	families	who	wished	to	

have	lunch	with	their	son	or	daughter.	Basically,	any	classroom	that	had,	minimally,	50%	of	their	students	with	a	lunch-time	

guest	across	the	Jirst	quarter	would	earn	a	pizza	party.	Kindergarten	and	Second	Grade	both	earned	a	pizza	party	with	50%	

and	55%	of	the	class	participating,	respectively.	Thank	you	to	all	the	families	and	family	friends	who	participated!	Please	look	

for	announcements	later	this	school	year	as	we	will	do	this	challenge	again.	

October	has	Jlown	 by	and	our	school	attendance	

data	has	been	 tabulated.	Thank	you	for	

making	regular	 school	attendance	a	priority	by	

planning	appointments	and	trips	outside	of	the	school	day	and	during	school	vacation	times.	We	want	every	child	at	school	

every	day.		

We	miss	our	students	when	they	are	not	at	school.	Thank	you	for	your	work	in	supporting	our	students	to	be	respectful,	

responsible	and	ready	to	do	their	best!	

Lastly,	please	remember	that	school	picture	re-takes	are	this	Friday,	November	2,	2018	and	there	is	no	school	on	Monday,	

November	12,	2018.	

Kind	regards,	

Erik	Viste		



 Upcoming Events 

11/2  Picture Retakes in the Mini-Commons 

11/7  Family Fun Night with Mag  6-7:30pm 

11/8  School Play “Hurricane Smith”  
7-8:30pm 

11/9  School Play “Hurricane Smith” 
7-8:30pm 

11/12  In Service  No School for Students 

11/13  4th & 6th Grade Field Trip to PAC 

11/14  Middle School Volleyball Game @ 
Goldenview 3:30pm 

11/14  PTA Meeting 3:15-4pm 

11/16  Student Government Spirit Day  
“Decade Day” 

11/20  School Store 

11/21 Thanksgiving Pie Social 
11:30am-12:30pm 

11/22-11/24 Thanksgiving Break       No 
School 

11/28  Middle School Volleyball Game @ 
Begich 3:30pm 

11/30  K-3, 5-6 Field Trip to PAC

Box Tops for Education 
We are continuing to collect General Mills Box Tops 
For Education.  Mrs. Bethanie, in the office, will be 
collecting the Box Tops and keeping track of which 
class collects the most.          The class that brings in 
the most Box Tops by the end of April will win a root 
beer float party. For each Box Top a student brings in, 
Girdwood K-8 School receives ten cents. We use the 
money for Grizzly Buck supplies, and other 
miscellaneous items, so please continue to cut out 
those Box Tops and send them in.    They can be 
found on boxes of cereal, Ziplock baggies, Progresso 
soup cans, and many other items in your pantry. 
Currently, the 3rd Grade is in the lead for the root beer 
float party!!

TEXT MESSAGES 

Sign Up and receive text messages 
from ASD regarding school closures 
and late busses. You must opt in. 
They are not automatic. Visit ASD’s 
website to learn more about receiving 
text messages: 
http://www.asdk12.org/textupdates. 

https://webmail.asdk12.org/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=6sAXhBDtHHZqSDt05fdL0PYMRr_AZrNhvMbO8RrBUD5X7OMrts3SCGgAdAB0AHAAOgAvAC8AdwB3AHcALgBhAHMAZABrADEAMgAuAG8AcgBnAC8AdABlAHgAdAB1AHAAZABhAHQAZQBzAA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.asdk12.org%2ftextupdates
https://webmail.asdk12.org/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=6sAXhBDtHHZqSDt05fdL0PYMRr_AZrNhvMbO8RrBUD5X7OMrts3SCGgAdAB0AHAAOgAvAC8AdwB3AHcALgBhAHMAZABrADEAMgAuAG8AcgBnAC8AdABlAHgAdAB1AHAAZABhAHQAZQBzAA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.asdk12.org%2ftextupdates
















Thank you to Brigid Kuber, our 
Halloween Carnival organizer, and 
to the many parent and student 
volunteers who helped make the 
carnival a successful and fun event.

Our next PTA meeting will be held 
on Wednesday, November 14,  at 
3:15pm.  

The annual Holiday Bazaar will be 
held Saturday, December 8 in the 
Girdwood School gymnasium and 
commons.  Applications are 
available here at the school in the 
entry way, the post office, or by 
emailing a request to the PTA at 
pta.girdwood@gmail.com.
We are in need of volunteers to help 
run the snack bar and we will also 
be looking for donated baked goods 
to sell.  These can be dropped off at 
the school on Friday, Dec 7th. 
Please come out and get some 
early shopping done and support 
the Girdwood PTA at the same 

Big Brothers Big Sisters Drop-Off Bin 

For those of you who don’t know, Big Brothers Big 
Sisters of Alaska has provided Girdwood with an 
additional donation drop-off box. This bin is located 
in the over-flow parking lot on the right hand side 
of Hightower Road, before you get to the school. 
Please donate gently used clothes, shoes, and cloth 
items only. To donate household items, please call 
Big Brothers Big Sisters at 563-1997 to set up a 
time for pick up. This service is provided for free 
by Big Brothers Big Sisters. These donated items 
are used to stock local Value Village locations and 
the proceeds of the items are given to Big Brothers 
Big Sisters of Alaska in order to help them reach 
their yearly goal of serving 2,000 children across 
Alaska. 

Sign up for FVCS 
Classes! 

Four Valleys Community Schools has 
classes going on now for community 
members of all ages. They should be 
rolling out many new ones shortly, just in 
time for the holidays! If you feel unable to 
take any of our classes due to class costs, 
please contact Catherine at 
cmcdermott@fourvalleys.org or by phone 
at 907.742.5317. We have financial aid, 
scholarships, and payment plans 

School Play 

 Mrs. Wells and the cast of “Hurricane Smith”, 
have been working hard practicing after school. 
They are looking forward to presenting a great 
show on Thursday, November 8, and Friday, 
November 9, at 7:00 p.m.on the Girdwood 

School Stage.  The PTA will be serving dessert 
during intermission. We look forward to a 

spectacular production!

mailto:pta.girdwood@gmail.com
mailto:pta.girdwood@gmail.com


 Girdwood K-8 and the           
Girdwood PTA are on 

Facebook. Please check our 
pages out and “LIKE” us!We 
will be posting frequently and 
our pages will have the latest  

school information.                                         

We would like to shout out 
a big THANK YOU to 

Subway and the Ice Cream 
Shop, Girdwood K-8’s 

school business partners! 
If you know of anyone else 
who would like to be our 

partner, please let us 
know.

Anchorage School Board 

Starr Marsett, president 
Deena Mitchell, vice president 

Alisha Hilde, clerk 
Elisa Snelling, treasurer 

Bettye Davis 
Dave Donley 

Andy Holleman 

Superintendent 
Dr. Deena Bishop 

DonorsChoose Grant Requests for Girdwood preK-8 School 

1. All I Really Need Is A Ukulele https://www.donorschoose.org/project/
all-i-really-need-is-a-ukulele/3663984/ . Requested by our music 
teacher Mrs. Erin Wells, this project qualifies for additional funds from 
Chevron. Help bring a class set of ukulele’s to Girdwood School. We 
are already 1/2 way to reaching our dream.

2. Greenhouse Science: Designed For Sustainability Requested by 
the primary teachers, this grant will upgrade our new school 
greenhouse by adding solar power and a rain water catchment 
system. The extra bonus is that our grant qualified for Samsung’s 
matching grant offer. Samsung has pledged a 50% matching grant for 
any donation for this school-wide project (e.g. $10 = $15; $50 = $75).

Mrs. Leola Rutherford
6th Grade, Room 203
Girdwood K-8 School
Anchorage School District, Alaska
rutherford_leola@asdk12.org 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.donorschoose.org%2Fproject%2Fall-i-really-need-is-a-ukulele%2F3663984%2F&data=02%7C01%7C%7C1a762753546b473a916208d632f4e61a%7C036ce601e95a4e46a3bd6b742ed4bb35%7C0%7C0%7C636752424747450948&sdata=MR4rv3jp1C0aQ4lvo4O0er%2Bq2R111ai%2Bq9z5pFQUB2M%3D&reserved=0
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https://email.donorschoose.org/wf/click?upn=XroD-2FgD4SqZpblYvSgfk1LUpI6VP6GaLBRwSIT91YrvyHVdaP2oSEpX4CHfTPjq4cm-2BfVUfbYHNflhToKshjh9xguy4-2F9tQfBu-2BH24wWO3XKo52QNLLKSYBmQQvnSi89rRUbZkyY6lY-2Fk99HfXYADKMH0rde-2FdIwuv5KFC1oIUo7r9BXXzne-2BTbH7niCaf7AJCz4Ul-2FDDLGzFf4L5aumgJxocMMf4O5NW78vfc45Kt24Py7wVgXJ2sQc6FdYO9GbBpbn-2FSfKmaTUJoJP7nLJh7xUljnlS3xczfIdsFFVf5IKtMhLTBAWZgPdQpczG3iTxwLTnOmuJeNGac1-2FFJWP2w-3D-3D_rnk7ejFDYNHN5n5rxW8JKlB1n50CIPyiF78mYKyZKUg42sFtPWE5S0ikU5KGtHGflWJB97LJ84tG0CZjzadZzGv-2BPV2DGEiUDf9KUQvb6erTolJFh-2F8qN6cz-2Fkinpk-2FA96V3Vl6OANfVGcKWCJ8IG95bUhbPhGGMFxE-2FPAi9222uXW9XB2-2FuE7GEMigb00p7k-2BsoolvLN-2B7UOe0lr2Be2PI0s0uxYn3PWGG5yTkAvvGsxd-2B6A0bYlCvs-2BK2kUd2goKR72Z2jO44JhebHw-2FR8P7tVliUDKR12D0ODyL1fyckNeHyUL92cwFduDvqBJ5m1CEbFyNDbzia8d6jyD-2BFJkyoLrMutd5bc-2F0IK65TD-2FBqptbC-2B0-2FKBFhUmG0lPYy1LiQEWaaBMmp10LQGupea3pBZ-2BuKdDD4qlNFHrG99Z-2B1wjHTq5I0vuKNlPrW-2Fj6YP3&data=02%7C01%7C%7C1a762753546b473
mailto:rutherford_leola@asdk12.org
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.donorschoose.org%2Fproject%2Fall-i-really-need-is-a-ukulele%2F3663984%2F&data=02%7C01%7C%7C1a762753546b473a916208d632f4e61a%7C036ce601e95a4e46a3bd6b742ed4bb35%7C0%7C0%7C636752424747450948&sdata=MR4rv3jp1C0aQ4lvo4O0er%2Bq2R111ai%2Bq9z5pFQUB2M%3D&reserved=0
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https://email.donorschoose.org/wf/click?upn=XroD-2FgD4SqZpblYvSgfk1LUpI6VP6GaLBRwSIT91YrvyHVdaP2oSEpX4CHfTPjq4cm-2BfVUfbYHNflhToKshjh9xguy4-2F9tQfBu-2BH24wWO3XKo52QNLLKSYBmQQvnSi89rRUbZkyY6lY-2Fk99HfXYADKMH0rde-2FdIwuv5KFC1oIUo7r9BXXzne-2BTbH7niCaf7AJCz4Ul-2FDDLGzFf4L5aumgJxocMMf4O5NW78vfc45Kt24Py7wVgXJ2sQc6FdYO9GbBpbn-2FSfKmaTUJoJP7nLJh7xUljnlS3xczfIdsFFVf5IKtMhLTBAWZgPdQpczG3iTxwLTnOmuJeNGac1-2FFJWP2w-3D-3D_rnk7ejFDYNHN5n5rxW8JKlB1n50CIPyiF78mYKyZKUg42sFtPWE5S0ikU5KGtHGflWJB97LJ84tG0CZjzadZzGv-2BPV2DGEiUDf9KUQvb6erTolJFh-2F8qN6cz-2Fkinpk-2FA96V3Vl6OANfVGcKWCJ8IG95bUhbPhGGMFxE-2FPAi9222uXW9XB2-2FuE7GEMigb00p7k-2BsoolvLN-2B7UOe0lr2Be2PI0s0uxYn3PWGG5yTkAvvGsxd-2B6A0bYlCvs-2BK2kUd2goKR72Z2jO44JhebHw-2FR8P7tVliUDKR12D0ODyL1fyckNeHyUL92cwFduDvqBJ5m1CEbFyNDbzia8d6jyD-2BFJkyoLrMutd5bc-2F0IK65TD-2FBqptbC-2B0-2FKBFhUmG0lPYy1LiQEWaaBMmp10LQGupea3pBZ-2BuKdDD4qlNFHrG99Z-2B1wjHTq5I0vuKNlPrW-2Fj6YP3&data=02%7C01%7C%7C1a762753546b473
mailto:rutherford_leola@asdk12.org


Girdwood School Parents: 

Glacier Valley Transit is providing an after school activities service at The Girdwood 
School. The GVT bus will stop at the Girdwood School Mondays through Fridays, at 
4:40 pm heading toward Alyeska Resort and looping back toward the Seward Highway. 
There is no charge for this service. For more information about Glacier Valley 
Transit and for current bus stops and schedules please visit 
www.glaciervalleytransit.com or contact Sam Marshall, Operations Manager, at 
907-382-9908.

Thanksgiving Pie Social 
To the Girdwood School Community:  We will be holding the 

annual Thanksgiving Pie Social on November 21, 2018 during 

your child’s lunch period.  Friends and family are welcome!  

The 7th and 8th graders will host the social to give thanks to 

you for all your gracious donations and support of our school.  

Without your support, we would not be able to pay for our 

extracurricular activities or succeed in the way we do.  So 

come and enjoy homemade pies baked by the 7th and 8th 

graders at our Thanksgiving Pie Social. 

Sincerely, 

The Girdwood Student Government 

Picture Retakes 

Picture retakes are scheduled for 
Friday, November 2.  This is for those students who were absent, forgot 
portrait money, or who would like to have their pictures retaken.  For those 
getting retakes, please make sure to return the original portrait packet.

http://www.glaciervalleytransit.com
http://www.glaciervalleytransit.com

